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January 26, 2022

Food for Thought
“Winter forms our character and brings out our best.”
– Tom Allen
Superintendent’s Corner
As you will read in this week’s newsletter, there are exciting things 
happening throughout the District!  Tonight we gather at the Board of 
Education meeting to honor this year’s Teacher of the Year recipients.  
Please join us in-person or virtually to celebrate these amazing edu-
cators.  The meeting will take place in the Performing Arts Center at 
Walt Whitman High School at 7:30 p.m.
News from Deputy Superintendent/Business 
Dr. Joseph Centamore 
South Huntington Teacher of the Year Recognition
At the Board of Education meeting on January 26, the Teacher of 
the Year from each of the schools, including the South Huntington 
Teacher of the Year, will be recognized. 
Congratulations to the following Teacher of the Year Honorees!!
Oakwood: Ms. Dina Groe
Birchwood: Ms. Jill Hewlett
Maplewood: Ms. Denise Ortiz
Silas Wood: Ms. Kelly Zisel
Stimson: Ms. Jennifer Hohner
Walt Whitman: Ms. Gina Tinucci
Countrywood…and South Huntington Teacher of the Year: Ms. Nor-
een Scileppi
Dance Competition Teams
The Varsity Dance Team’s next competition will be held on Saturday, 
January 29 at the Stephanie Belli Festival in Smithtown West High 
School. 
Winter Guard
The Winter Guard’s next competition will be at West Orange HS on 
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Saturday, January 29.
UPDATED CONCERT AND PERFORMANCE SCHEDULE
Concerts
Maplewood Concerts: Wednesday, February 2 (Whitman PAC)
	 Orchestra: 6:30 pm
	 Chorus: 7 pm
	 Band: 7:30 pm
Birchwood Concerts: Thursday, February 3 (Whitman PAC)
	 Orchestra: 6:30 pm
	 Chorus: 7 pm
	 Band: 7:30 pm
Silas Wood Concerts: Monday, February 7
	 Chorus: 6:30 pm (Whitman PAC)
	 Band: 7:10 pm (Whitman North Gym)
	 Orchestra: 7:45 pm (Whitman North Gym)
Theater Productions
Birchwood & Maplewood Theater Productions: Saturday, February 12 
(Whitman PAC)
	 *Maplewood: 10 am
	 *Note: This is an updated time for this performance
	 Birchwood: 12 pm
Festival of the Arts
The district’s Festival of the Arts is being rescheduled from its original 
date of February 3 to May 17.
News from Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum & Instruction, Dr. John Murphy & 
Dr. Gayle Steele
Student Scheduling Professional Development
In association with Infinite Campus, South Huntington School Dis-
trict has recently begun to participate in professional development fo-
cused on how the scheduling program works within Infinite Campus. 
This is very important as we continue to diversify and provide support 
to students who are academically struggling and in need. Learning 
more about the programs associated with Infinite Campus will allow 
us to provide center support and focus as we address the learning de-
ficiencies of this pandemic. We look forward to sharing these schedul-
ing updates with all parents as the year progresses.
i-Ready Testing - Benefits/Parent Portal
Students in Grades K-8 are continuing with the i-Ready Reading and 
Math Diagnostic Assessments. The testing window will close on Feb-
ruary 4th. All schools have designated times for each class to take 
the diagnostic during the assigned testing window. The data received 
from this diagnostic assessment provides teachers with valuable in-
formation regarding each student’s academic progress, which is used 
to influence and individualize instruction. Student performance on 
this assessment will dictate their lessons and learning while using 
the My Path Individualized Instructional tool. This along with class-
room assignments and other benchmark assessments provide us 
with data from various resources that help to create an informative 
and well-rounded curricular path for each child. i-Ready results will 
be available on the Parent Portal after the testing window is closed. 
Please note that the testing window may be extended to accommo-
date any make-ups needed. 
Video Announcement - Grades 6-12
As South Huntington continues to build upon its current successes 
with 21st century digital technology, we are proud to announce that 
all secondary schools will now be utilizing video announcements as a 
major form of communication with both parents and students. Video 
announcements are now being recorded in the Silas Wood green room 
inside of the Maker Space, allowing students to learn more about the 
newly renovated makerspace area in the Silas Wood Library. Stimson 
Middle School is continuing with their video announcement and in 
the near future, Walt Whitman High School’s video announcements 
will begin. All Announcements will be available for students on their 
ClassLink dashboards and individual school building websites.     
Silas Wood, Birchwood and Maplewood Concerts Rescheduled
As discussed in previous newsletters, South Huntington School Dis-
trict has recently rescheduled the Birchwood, Maplewood and Silas 
Wood winter concert series. We are proud to announce that these 
concerts have been rescheduled and students will be performing in 
the first week of February, showcasing the amazing fine arts pro-
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gram that South Huntington offers across all grade levels. We 
look forward to seeing all our parents and community members 
for this amazing event. Please see the dates and times below. 
Also, please be reminded that all intermediate and Sixth Grade 
Center concerts will be performed at Walt Whitman High School in 
the Performing Arts Center. As always if you have any questions, 
please contact your child’s school at any time.
Maplewood Intermediate School	February 2nd, 2022 at 7:00 pm
Birchwood Intermediate School	 February 3rd, 2022 at 7:00 pm 
Silas Wood 6th Grade Center	 February 7th, 2022 at 7:00 pm
Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent 
for Student Services April Poprilo 
Kindergarten Registration for 2022-23 - The online registration 
portal (OLR) will be open to parents/guardians for kindergarten 
registration on February 1, 2022.  Students who will be five-years 
of age on or before December 1, 2022, are eligible to register for 
kindergarten.  
Before the portal opens, I encourage parents/guardians to visit the 
website to view the OLR tour videos that are available in English 
and Spanish. The video tour is intended to familiarize parents with 
the OLR platform and the various sections needed to be complet-
ed for registration.   These videos are accessible by clicking on 
the Online Registration (OLR) Info button at the top of the home 
page.    If you have any questions regarding the registration pro-
cess, please email, registration@shufsd.org.  
Upcoming Informational Events in February-  Partners for Transi-
tion  is scheduled to provide an informational presentation about 
the Office of Persons with Developmental Disabilities (OPWDD) 
and Social Security/Medicaid Benefits for our families whose 
home language is Spanish.  The presentation will take place vir-
tually on February 9, 7:00 - 8:00 pm.   To register for this event, 
please contact Mrs. Michelle Siragusa, Transition and Vocational 
Specialist, 631-812- 3871, msirgausa@shufsd.org.  
News from David Barth, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics & 
Recreation
Congratulations to our Boys Varsity Swim team who won the 
League Championship!   The team, which has been established 
for just 4 years, finished the regular season 7-0 and now moves 
on to playoffs.   Two student-athletes have qualified for the NYS 
Championship meet on March 4, 2022, in Ithaca, NY.   Joseph 
Tonna will compete in the 50, 100, 200 free, and 100 backstroke, 
and Alderhany Georges will be a part of the relay team. 
 
Congratulations to Walt Whitman seniors Victoria Isernia and 
Nicholas Bottoni who were selected by the Walt Whitman Phys-
ical Education department as the 2022 Suffolk Zone Leadership 
award winners!  This annual award goes to two seniors who dis-
play outstanding leadership, fitness, citizenship, and excellence in 
their Physical Education classes.
Birchwood Intermediate Physical Education is currently in their 
Circus Art unit aimed to help develop both eye coordination and 
balance while having lots of fun!   Follow along on Instagram to 
see all of the amazing learning activities they are doing- @Birch-
woodPhysed.
Visit our Athletics website for updated scores, sports offered, 
coaches contact information, and more.  All events taking place in 
the Walt Whitman North Gym, South Gym, and on the Turf Field 
will be live-streamed on the NFHS Network (www.NFHSNetwork.
com).  Make sure to follow the Athletic department on both Twit-
ter and Instagram (@WaltWhitmanAD) for updates and highlights 
from the season.  Go Wildcats!

News from Mr. Kenneth Costa, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
	 • During the month of February, we will be celebrating 
Black History and Mindfulness. Each week for the entire month, 
we will be celebrating various historic figures, ideas, and events 
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of Black History while drawing connections to lessons of inclusivity, 
empathy, gratitude, and integrity. Black History is more than a his-
torical recollection of people and events that help build our nation, it 
brings awareness to the core values that help shape our minds and 
our social and emotional wellbeing.  
	 • I would like to recognize and thank our Department Chairs 
and the Building Administrators for their presentations at the 8th 
Grade Parent Orientation Night.  
	 • A special thank you to Christine Scharpf, Nicole Guido, Da-
vid Rickmers, Susan Radin, Gina Tinucci, Erica Raji, Joseph Pipolo, 
Daniel Trebour, Kim Latko, Brittany Baran, April Kaufman, Eileen Ber-
kowitz, Caitlin Drohan, Tara Woods, Thomas Donlon, Elizabeth Ken-
ney, Deanna Morga, Lori Bolger, Sandy Stueber, Manuela Stefanel-
li-Fasano, Alexa Sanchez for volunteering to open their classrooms 
to parents for Whitman today.  It is not easy to open your classroom 
a week before the quarter is ending!
	 • A special thank you to Kathleen O’Neil for organizing the 
student panel for Whitman Today.  Our students were well prepared 
to discuss their courses and spoke extremely highly of their experi-
ences and our staff.  This is a testament to your dedication and care 
for the students of South Huntington.
	 • Sandy Stueber was recently trained in Junior Achievement 
More than Money program and she with some of the students from 
the National Business Honor Society are preparing to teach 5th grade 
students about financial literacy.
	 • The World Language Department is in preparations for their 
famous International Night and are hard at work planning the next 
hallway decoration! International Night is tentatively scheduled for 
March 10.  
	 • Congratulations to Fred Feraco for his invitation to speak 
at the 22nd Annual 2022 ASSET Conference, “The Future - Ready, 
Set, Go.” on his presentation, The application of drone Technology in 
STEM Classes.
	 • Walt Whitman senior Victoria Isernia is running her third 
annual book drive. In the past she has collected over 4,000 books 
for a Long Island Nonprofit called Hindi’s Libraries. She is asking for 
donations of new or gently used children and teen books to spread 
her love of reading to children in need. All donations can be brought 
to the main office by February 18th. Contact Victoria at visernia@
shufsd.org with any questions and thank you for your support.
Upcoming Events:
1/25    Pizza for a Purpose Fundraiser @ California Pizza Kitchen
1/28    2nd Quarter Ends & Drawing for Ambassadors Raffle
2/1      Start of Black History and Mindfulness Month 
2/7      Report Cards Posted & ELL Parent Teacher Conferences
2/9      End of student course requests
2/11    Xanadu Benefit Concert
2/17    Black History Program
3/2      R.I.S.E. at WWHS
3/4      72nd Annual Girls Sports Night - Hippie vs. Hipster
4/8      WW Center Stage Productions Musical is Legally Blonde
4/9     WW Center Stage Productions Musical is Legally Blonde 
On behalf of the staff at Walt Whitman High School, we wish you and 
your family a happy holiday season and a happy and healthy New 
Year! 
News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
Congratulations to the following Stimson Pride Students of the Month 
for December:
Nicole Bell
Salvatore Inga
Zachary Siddiqi
Sarah Bruzual
Stefany Delao Alfaro
Valery Contrera Torres
Joshua Sair
Lamar Drones
Anderson Argueta Mencos
These students were chosen by their Social Studies teacher as De-
cember’s “Student of the Month” Each teacher had such positive 
words to say about the student.
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Excellent student.   Nicole consistently shows an unparalleled work 
ethic with everything she does. 
Salvatore is an excellent student who is always asking engaging 
questions and always seeks a deeper understanding of the subjects 
we cover in class. He is always first to offer answers to questions in 
class and always the first to say have a good day at the end of class.  
Salvatore is a CLASS ACT!!!!
Sarah is a hardworking student who consistently participates in class.  
Her work ethic and dedication to her academics is certainly notewor-
thy, but her kindness and desire to go above and beyond to help oth-
ers makes her truly exceptional. 
Stefany is a dedicated student who is willing to put in extra effort to 
learn more at every opportunity. She is not only willing to stay after 
school when necessary, but she is also ready to help others and share 
what she learns. Stefany is a positive influence in the classroom.
Valery is a well-disposed learner. She fully engages and works dili-
gently in the activities and assignments. She demonstrates good man-
ners and respect towards students and staff not only inside but also 
outside the classroom. Valery is a positive presence in the classroom 
and a good role model to her peers.
Josh has a great attitude in social studies every day. We can always 
count on him to ask thoughtful questions, volunteer in class, and be 
engaged in whatever we’re doing. He brings positive energy every 
day and it truly is a pleasure having him in class. Keep up the good 
work Josh!
Lamar is simply a good hearted individual.  I personally saw him doing 
the right thing when he didn’t know anyone was watching.  Additional-
ly, he brings humor to my classroom daily.
Anderson has shown great responsibility. He has been a peer assist-
ed tutor to his classmates when needed. He is a pleasure to have in 
class.
Please mark your calendar for Stimson’s first PTA meeting of 2022.  It 
will be held on Tuesday, February 1st, at 7pm.  The meeting will be 
held at Stimson in the Forum.
News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
This Friday, January 28, is the last day of our second quarter marking 
period, so all Silas Wood students will begin their third-quarter Curric-
ulum Wheel class on Monday, January 31. Please be reminded that 
Silas Wood no longer mails Report Cards. All student grades will be 
viewable on the Parent Portal beginning February 8. Review of Report 
Cards also presents an excellent opportunity to discuss each of their 
classes with your child.
“Kindness is like snow- It beautifies everything it covers.” – Kahlil Gibran
This week, Silas Wood is experiencing The Great Kindness Challenge 
project where students and staff dedicate the entire week to embrac-
ing Kindness via the GKC checklist of 50 kind acts, completing as 
many acts of kindness as possible. We are finishing a special School 
Spirit week with a relaxing “Pajama Day” Thursday and the ever-pop-
ular “Wildcat Spirit Day” (wear Maroon and White) on Friday, Jan. 28.  
Among special events was our Cultivate Kindness Assembly, provided 
by our wonderful PTA: In the year 2012, the unimaginable happened 
to the family of Mr. Richard Specht. They lost their little son, Rich-
ard Edwin-Ehmer Specht (Rees) to a drowning in the backyard pond. 
Seeking to give some meaning to their loss, Mr. and Mrs. Specht start-
ed a foundation called ReesSpecht Life. The foundation represents 
their commitment to make the world a better place in Rees’s name 
by promoting working together to demonstrate how small kindnesses 
can make a big difference. Their primary goal is to remind people, es-
pecially school-aged children, of the importance of community, com-
passion and respect, all goals Mr. Specht speaks to in his very moving 
and inspirational assembly program. 
Congratulations to all the great teams that participated in the SW-SMS 
Dodgeball Tournament last Saturday - - great teamwork made a won-
derful day for everyone!
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Everyone at Silas Wood is excited about the upcoming Board of Edu-
cation meeting this evening when we celebrate those being honored 
as Teachers of the Year by our District and, in particular for the Silas 
Family, our own Teacher of the Year Ms. Kelly Zisel!  Congratulations 
to Kelly and her entire family and to all our honorees!
During the week of January 31, librarians from the South Huntington 
Public Library will be visiting Silas Wood where they will work with our 
students and Science teachers. These wonderful folks will meet with 
our students in the Computer Lab during Science class to learn about 
the wonderful resources that our public library has to offer to assist with 
STEAM Curriculum Fair projects!  Some of the important information to 
be discussed will include how to access various databases via comput-
er, at the library, and at home. In order to access these resources, stu-
dents are required to possess a valid South Huntington Public Library 
card in good standing. If you have any questions about the status of 
your child’s library card, please contact the Young Adult Department at 
the South Huntington Public Library at 631-549-4411. For those stu-
dents who have never had a South Huntington Public Library card, we 
are working in conjunction with the library to assist your child to obtain 
one. Those students who have never had a South Huntington Public 
Library card should complete all the information on the yellow card 
backpacked home recently, or complete one 
of the same at the Library. Once the Library 
receives this card and processes the infor-
mation, your child will be issued a South 
Huntington Public Library card which will be 
given to them in their Silas Wood Science 
classes (or at the Library). As Albert Einstein 
once said, “The only thing that you absolute-
ly have to know, is the location of the library.”  
Happy reading!
News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
Our wonderful PTA will be hosting a Book Fair for our students on Feb-
ruary 8th –February 10th. All students will receive a $5.00 Scholastic 
Gift Certificate to put towards the purchase of a book. Thank you to our 
PTA for providing the students with this generous gift.
Our Winter concert has been rescheduled to Thursday, February 3rd. 
Here is the performance schedule for the evening:
 
Orchestra: 6:30 pm
 
Chorus: 7 pm
 
Band: 7:30 pm
The Musical Theater performance has been rescheduled to February 
12th at 12:00
News from Mr. William Hender, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
Another great week here at Maplewood Intermediate School filled with 
learning and fun activities in all our classrooms.  Students are busy 
collecting new winter wear such as gloves and hats to donate to those 
who are in need as part of our School Based Management Team.  We 
are so thankful for all those who have already donated to this wonder-
ful cause.  
Our students have been completing their i-Ready Winter Diagnostic 
exams and are celebrating the growth they have made since the begin-
ning of the school year.  We are so happy to see so much growth from 
all grade levels and we look forward to continued growth throughout 
the second half of the year.  As students complete these exams, they 
will be setting new goals for their “My Path” individualized instruction 
plan.
Lastly, next week kicks-off our PARP Reading Program.  Our PTA has 
been diligently working on a robust experience for all students.  On 
Monday, January 31st students will be meeting with local author Dar-
ren Sardelli through a virtual assembly.  Mr. Sardelli will be sharing 
some of his tricks of the trade for all our inspiring authors and illustra-
tors.  Don’t forget to be on the lookout for some of Mr. Sardelli’s books 
as our students look to “Go for the Gold” and practice their reading 
throughout the week.
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News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
Oakwood’s PTA PARP “Wild about Reading” Week is upon us next 
week, taking place January 31-February 9. Look out for information 
about student reading challenges, and the PARP calendar.  We are 
really looking forward to meeting Cathy Camper, author of Ten Ways 
to Hear Snow during our virtual assembly. 
Our Student Council continues to recognize two outstanding mem-
bers of the Oakwood Family.  This week, the Student Council “Grat-
itude Board” has recognized Oakwood’s Art Educator, Ms. Erickson 
and one of Oakwood’s Teaching Assistants, Ms. Karelakas.   We 
thank them for always supporting the Oakwood Family!
Our students are loving the Great Kindness Challenge!  Remember 
that once the random acts of kindness are completed, students can 
return the sheet to the Main Office for recognition.  We will wrap up 
Spirit Week on Thursday with Dream of Kindness (wear pajamas) 
and Friday is Kindness is the Oakwood Way (wear OW spirit wear).
Please be reminded that it is important that all emergency information 
is updated at Oakwood. If you have not returned your child’s Emer-
gency dismissal form, please do so as soon as possible. If you need 
a new form, please contact the school at 812-3500 so we may supply 
you with one. In the case of an emergency early dismissal, the bus 
driver will need to know who is permitted to pick up your child at the 
bus stop. Without this important information, the bus driver will bring 
your child back to Oakwood to be picked up.
All of South Huntington Teachers of the Year will be recognized and 
honored at this evening’s Board of Education Meeting at 7:30pm at 
Walt Whitman High School. We are so excited to celebrate Oak-
wood’s Teacher of the Year, our very own Ms. Dina Groe! Congratu-
lations Ms. Groe! We are looking forward to celebrating you and this 
wonderful, well deserved honor.
The Oakwood PTA is still hosting a Winter Book Fair this week.  We’d 
like to thank the PTA for providing a book for every one of our Oak-
wood students.  We appreciate your thoughtfulness and making sure 
all of our students leave the Book Fair with a book of their choice!
Oakwood is posting new pictures on our social media accounts on 
Instagram and Twitter.  We are very excited to share all of the won-
derful things happening to enhance and build on our home-school 
connection!  If you are interested in following us, please see the in-
formation below:
Instagram: oakwood_primary_center
Twitter: @Oakwood_PC
Have a fabulous week ahead!    #theoakwoodway
News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
It is hard to believe that January is rapidly coming to a close.   We 
wanted to remind everyone that this evening, at 7:30pm the district 
will be honoring all of the various teachers of the year from all of our 
wonderful schools. This year is extra special for us here at Coun-
trywood as Ms. Noreen Scileppi, one of our wonderful speech and 
language pathologists, was not only named Countrywood Teacher of 
the Year but also was named South Huntington’s Teacher of the Year.   
If your schedule allows, we would love to see you at WWHS as Ms. 
Scileppi and all the other nominees are honored.  
Today many of our students and staff participated in our Student 
Council Mismatch Day.  A big thank you to all of our student council 
representatives led by their advisors Ms. Kapps and Ms. Trebour.  
Please be on the lookout for additional spirit days in the near future.  
A huge thank you to our PTA for last week’s Math Magic Assemblies.  
From all of the laughter and cheering that came out of the room we 
could tell that a great time was had by all.  We are always apprecia-
tive of the strong home school partnership that we have with our PTA 
and are grateful for all that they do for our students and staff.  

Last week our students took their Winter i-Ready Diagnostic.  Staff 
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have now been meeting with building administration and our AIS pro-
viders as we work together to tweak our AIS schedules and programs.  
At this time in the year we look to exit students from AIS if they are 
ready and also provide additional support for those who might need 
it.    If there is a recommended change to your child’s support schedule 
one of our staff will be reaching out very shortly.   As always, we are 
here to partner with you and invite you to reach out with any questions 
or concerns that you might have.
Next week brings our PARP Kick-Off.   Please be on the lookout for 
more information from our PTA.  We wish you a wonderful week ahead! 

School Board Notes – A Message from the 
Board of Education
Please join us at this evening’s Board of Education meeting as we cel-
ebrate all of the Teacher of the Year honorees!  The meeting will take 
place at Walt Whitman High School, in the Performing Arts Center, at 
7:30 p.m.
While the meeting will be in-person, we do wish to remind our residents 
and staff that our board meetings can be viewed live using the link that 
will be posted in the early afternoon.  Should you have questions or 
comments for the Board of Education, you may submit those via email 
to:  boe@shufsd.org and a response will be provided accordingly.  
News from South Huntington Educational 
Foundation, SHEF

   When art meets technology… We share moments, we make mem-
ories! Just in time for the big game, the winter break and all those 
new streaming apps rolling out everyday, SHEF’s monthly raffle is a 
beautiful Samsung 55” 4k Smart TV with state of the art capabilities!! 
Winner will be announced on social media on January 31, 2022 and 
contacted for delivery. Be sure to follow SHEF on Facebook and on 
Instagram @shef_southhuntingtonwildcats!
   Purchase tickets using the Venmo app @SHEFINC or use PayPal 
on SHEF’s website 

	 5 tickets for $15
	 10 tickets for $25
	 20 tickets for $40

   SHEF would also like to thank our educators and applaud our Teach-
ers of the Year throughout the district for their immeasurable efforts 
and commitment to our young learners day in and day out!
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    SHEF invites everyone to participate in the SHEF Giving From the     
   campaign, supporting our very own neighbors through this cold winter 
season.   Drop off locations are in every building, plus JKAO and the 
South Huntington Public Library.  Especially needed items are listed be-
low but can be dropped off at any location ideal for you.  Student volun-
teers are welcome to help organize and distribute these care packages 
on Valentine’s weekend. 

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
Please Join SEPTA on Tuesday February 15th, 2022, at 7pm at Birch-
wood Intermediate School for our “Transition Workshop”.   Come and 
meet all the Principals and Building’s Special Education Staff Members 
as well as Special Education Administrators to learn about all the great 
programs they have for your students “Moving Up” into new buildings 
next year.  Plus, hear all the other great events SEPTA is preparing this 
year!
District PTA Council News
The SH Council of PTA’s congratulates all of our Teacher of the Year 
recipients. We are so proud to have you in our classrooms!  Also, mark 
your calendars for Friday, March 11th for the PTA Council Lip Sync 
Competition featuring talent from all school buildings!  The event will 
take place at 7:00 p.m. in the Performing Arts Center of the High School.

Booster Club
2022 Dodgeball Tournament
We want to thank all our students from Silas Wood, Stimson and Whit-
man that came out this weekend to participate in the 2022 Annual 
Dodgeball Tournament.   The afternoon on Saturday started with 13 
teams from Silas and Stimson stepping onto the courts of battle.   In 
the end it was the “Blazing Balls of Fury” from Stimson that took the 
middle school championship.  Then we had the high school, which was 
a furious battle, especially when it came down to the semi-finals.  After 3 
re-matches in the semi-finals Flaming Balls advanced over Pushin’ PTP 
to take on the undefeated Despicable P team in a best out of 3 Final.  
In the end, for Whitman, it was Despicable P who put the fire out for 
the Flaming Balls to become the 2022 Whitman Dodgeball Champs!!  
Both sessions ended with a massive all in dodgeball game between the 
teams which was a lot of fun to watch – with even some adults jumping 
in!   A big thank you to all our volunteers that helped make the event 
such a fun day.
 
First Annual Volleyball Tournament
The Booster Club is hosting its first Volleyball Tournament on Saturday, 
February 5th at Walt Whitman High School.  The tournament is open 
to Stimson Middle School and Walt Whitman High School and will be 
held in the North Gym.  Registration forms can be downloaded at www.
wildcatbc.org. Completed forms can be handed in with payment to the 
main office at their respective schools by February 4th.  We’re looking 
forward to kicking off this first time event for the booster club!  

The Weeks to Come
Please log on to your school’s website and social media accounts for 
more information.
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Community and School District Flyers 
In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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